

17 August 2011

Dr Ian Holland Committee Secretary Community Affairs References Committee Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Also by email: community.affairs@aph.gov.au

Dear Dr Holland

Inquiry into the Funding and Administration of Mental Health Services

Thank you for bringing to our attention the comments raised about *beyondblue* in one of the Inquiry submissions. We have fully considered the issue and have endeavored to provide a response.

It was difficult to respond in more depth without the specific details of the incident referred to by the complainant. beyondblue supports a range of community training and professional development initiatives, which are all delivered by external providers. A summary of the individual initiatives is outlined in the attachment. The requirements for participation for each program varies according to the nature and purpose of the course, however, we were unable to identify any programs that would exclude a registered psychologist. None of our sponsored training programs discriminate between 'generalist' or 'clinical' psychologists.

beyondblue is unable to respond to the issues raise in relation to the Australian Psychological Society (APS), I trust that they will provide the Inquiry with any further information required.

I hope that this letter and attached information resolves the issues raised and thank you again for providing *beyondblue* with the opportunity to address these concerns.

Yours sincerely

Dawn O'Neil AM CEO

Enclosures: Supplementary Submission

PO Box 6100, Hawthorn West VIC 3122

Tel: 03 9810 6100 Fax: 03 9810 6111

Web: www.beyondblue.org.au Email: bb@beyondblue.org.au

beyondblue info line: 1300 22 4636

ABN 41 688 712 705 Beyond Blue Limited